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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear staff and parents/carers, 

Further to our notification about remediation works on Saturday 27 May, we confirm that the works 
have been completed and a clearance certificate has been issued.  

The work involved removing a layer of subsoil to even the ground level and capping the entrance area 
to the sports oval with concrete. The ground beneath the adjacent demountables has also been covered 
by a layer of specialist geotextile material.  

As previously notified, the area had been fenced off for the remediation works. The fence was removed 
on Monday afternoon on 29 May, after the concrete cured and following minor electrical works. The 
fence has now been moved to the end of the demountables until skirting is installed to prevent access 
to beneath the demountables. The skirting is expected to be installed in the coming weeks.  

The work was carried out in accordance with the advice of the independent hygienist, within Work 
Health and Safety legislation and the Department’s Asbestos Management Plan. Please be assured 
that all works were completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors and monitored by 
occupational hygienists. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. Thank 
you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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